
PRICE COUNTY FAIR 
Regular Board Meeting 
March 8, 2019 @7 pm 

Price County Extension Office 
 
 
 

Members present:​  Jan Hardginski, Kristy Ann Carlson, Sandy Brokl, Doug Kirby, Michelle Drobnik,  
Sue Nordall, Pat Vlach & Hannah Eibergen.  
Peter Dahlie, Christine McMillan, Wyatt Lebal, Virginia McMillan, Brooke Lebal, Deb Urbanik, and Paul Dischler 
were excused, we had to change our monthly meeting from Sunday to Friday because of the weather. 
 
Meeting​ was called to order by Drobnik at 7 pm. 
 
Minutes:  ​A motion was made by Hardginski, seconded by Nordall to approve the minutes from our February 17, 
2019 meeting.   Motion passed. 
 
Public Comments & Correspondence:​  No report 
 
Building & Grounds employee​:  After some misunderstanding from our last meeting, Brokl will look over the 
maintenance ad, make some changes, and get it out to a few of the board members before sending it to the 
Review newspaper and our web-site.  The deadline to apply will be April 3 and hope to have someone hired by 
April 20 or 27. 
 
Journey:​  Carlson reported that her committee is still in the process of getting the funding for a bigger band.  It 
may not happen this year if they can’t get the money but they will keep trying.  Brokl asked if Carlson sent Sushi 
Roll an email to cancel them for Saturday, August 24 and she said that she did take care of that. 
 
March Bake Sale:​  Drobnik said that we will be working at ​Saint Paul Catholic Church, Hwy. 8, Catawba, WI​ to 
make the pastries again this year.  On Thursday night, March 21 around 4 pm or so to make the dough.  Drobnik 
will bring the flour/yeast, Hardginski - 4 gallons of milk & 10 #s of butter, Eibergen - 6 dozen of eggs, Nordall - 6 
bags of powdered sugar, and Vlach - 10 #s of butter.  On Friday, March 22 after 8 am to have as many people that 
can help out to bake/process the pastries and Drobnik will get the help to work at the booth on Saturday & 
Sunday.  
 
Date for Winter Storage:​  Our tentative date for the PCFA Winter Storage will be October 19, 2019 @ 8am. 
 
Sponsor Thank You letter & passes:​  No report, Urbanik was sick. 
 
2019 Fair Person of the Year:​  After some discussion and names, it was decided to keep thinking of more people 
and we would vote on the Fair Person of the Year at our next meeting. 
 
Premium Book Revisions:​  Drobnik said that she had a couple of meetings with this new committee and she is 
trying to get all of the changes in the program by our next meeting in April. 
 
Sound System proposal delayed till the snow is gone:​  Too much snow to get into the fairgrounds at this time. 
 
Committees: 
Advertising/Fundraising/Entertainment ​– Carlson and Dahlie will be going out to Park Falls soon to do some 

solicitation with some of the businesses there.  
 

Building & Grounds - ​No report 
 



Commercial/Vendors​:  Hardginski reported that she is still contacting vendors and would get in contact with 
someone from the Antique Association to see what kind of vendors that they use in July. 

 
Policy – No report 

 
Exhibits/Livestock – ​Dahlie gave out the Education letters to the Park Falls, Phillips, and the Prentice schools and 

Drobnik will take a letter to the Flambeau schools soon. 
 
Finance – No report 
 
Old Business:  ​Hardginski said that she asked for more information on the Northwood’s Community Credit Union 

fundraiser.  We would have to sell a lot of tickets, provide lunch, and have 2 people at each hole for the 
whole time golfing.  After some discussion, decided not to look into to it any farther. 

Someone brought up about the Ford Drive fundraiser but the youth baseball all most always has that secured. 
 
New Business:  ​Drobnik just mentioned that sometimes we hear some rumors/negative remarks about the Price 

County Fair but always to remember to tell them that we are working on things to improve the fair every 
year and that we can get back with them about their concern. 

Brokl asked if the hours for the last day to enter the fair on Monday, July 15, had to be from 9am – 4pm.  She will 
contact Danielle at the UW Extension office to find out what she thinks. 

 
Next meeting: 

The next PCFA board meeting will be on Sunday, April 14, 2019 @2pm at the UW-Extension office.  
 
Adjourn:   ​Vlach made a motion to adjourn at 7:45pm, Nordall seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
 
Sandy Brokl 
Secretary 
 


